
Willo Neighborhood Association October 2014 Meeting 
October 09, 2014 
 
Welcome and Introduction 
 
Member Present:  President Brad Brauer, Secretary Don Vallejo, Treasure 
Lesile Stackpool, Gene Nance, Patrice Wappel, Jon Whitcomb,  Christine 
Coash. 
 
Note:  Rebecca Nevedale attended FAA meeting representing the Willo 
 
Secretary Report, Patrice made a motion to except the secretary report as 
posted.  Leslie second the motion.  Motion approved. 
 
Treasures Report, Leslie presented the treasure report to the Board.  
Gene made a motion to except the treasure’s report as presented, with 
Patrice seconding the motion.  Motion approved. 
 
Block Watch, Jon reported Blocktoberfest is underway with the next street 
being on the Encanto.  More to come, Jon will keep us posted.  The State 
Fair will be starting this month.  Jon reminded residents to remain vigilant 
and to call Police to report suspicious activity.  GAIN event will be 
Saturday the 18th with a BBQ starting at 11 AM, ending at 2, taking place 
at the park. 
 
Committee Reports: 
 
Communications committee, although Rebecca was not present for the 
meeting, Brad conveyed her report.  Rebecca completed her first Inside 
Willo and is lining up more volunteers who would like to be involved in 
writing articles.  Rebecca is currently under working on the Email listing 
and Web Site.   
  
Klean Streets, Patrice is hard at work cleaning the streets of Willo and is 
looking for volunteers.  Great Job Patrice! 
 
Kid Klubs, Christine reported the Halloween party, Moster Bash will be held 
on the 25th at the Park.  Last month the Kids Klub sponsored a day at the 



ballpark, fun for all as they watched the Diamond Backs.  For a list of 
activities Christine reminded everyone the events are posted in Inside 
Willo. 
 
Social Committee, Don reported the Happy Hour at the Side Bar is still 
going on, but sad to say Lucky Strike is not a sponsored activity.  The 
Willo Neighborhood Happy Hour is still a great event with Mara and Jason 
sponsoring the November’s event. 
 
Old Business 
 
FAA Flight Plan, a meeting with the City, FAA  and Phoenix residents will 
be held on the 16th concerning the change of flight plan into Sky Harbor 
effecting the Historic Neighbors.   
 
Welcome 
 
Matt Solberg,  a new Willo resident presented to the Board his plans for 
his new home, 71 West Encanto.  Welcome to the neighborhood!   
 
Meeting Adjourn, Leslie made a motion to adjourn the meeting with Patrice 
seconding.  Meeting was adjourn.  


